
GLENBROOK HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 225

FACILITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES

May 02, 2022

Administration Building - Public Meeting Room

_______________________________________________

Members Present: Bonner, Gravel, Johns, Manly, Markey, Murdy, O’Hara, Ptak,

Reyes, Seguin, Shein, Williamson, Wright

Members Absent: Tarver

Also Present: Jeff Brady (Director of Community Development - Village of

Glenview), Ben Hoffman (Traffic Analyst - Village of Glenview),  Glenview Police Officer

Drish

Agenda Item #1: Call to Order:

The meeting convened at 8:01 AM

Agenda Item #2: Recognition of Community Visitors:

There were no community visitors present.

Agenda Item #3: Reconfiguration of Glenbrook South Traffic Pattern with

the Village of Glenview

Dr. Gravel introduced Mr. Brady, Director of Community Development for the Village of

Glenview who presented information regarding the proposed traffic improvement

project for Glenbrook South High School. This project is the result of ongoing concerns

from parents and motorists traveling in the area of Glenbrook South High School,

regarding traffic congestion and delays, particularly during the peak morning and

afternoon hours.

Mr. Brady presented an updated project outline regarding the revisions to the Robin

Lane access road into Glenbrook South and a revised circulation pattern through the

District Administration Building parking lot to redirect some traffic away from the

congested Pfingsten Road segment between East and Lake Avenues. The proposed

improvements also include enhanced circulation patterns in the drop-off/pick-up area

at the main Glenbrook South entrance.

Mr. Brady along with Mr. Hoffman, Traffic Analyst for the Village of Glenview, outlined

the 3 phases of the implementation of the project:



Phase 1:

Widening/Adding Traffic Lanes within GBS Campus (Summer 2022)

Egress to Lake Ave from GBS Traffic Circle (Fall 2022)

Phase 2: Fall 2022

Traffic Signal Optimization and Timing Adjustments for:

Hospital Drive

East & West Lake Avenues/Pfingsten

Robin Lane & West Lake

Phase 3: Summer 2023

Review impacts on Glenbrook South/Robin Lane Entrance to ascertain possibly adding

a new entrance lane

Phase 4: 2025/2026

Pfingsten/West Lake/GBS entrance intersection improvements and the review of

deceleration lanes at southbound entrances along Pfingsten Road.

Dr. Gravel reminded the committee that this project is being paid through funding of

$500,000 secured by State Representative Jennifer Gong-Gershowitz.

The committee supported the proposed improvements and this project will be presented

to the Board of Education on Monday, May 9, 2022.

Agenda Item #4: Other Topics

No other topics were discussed. Next meeting date TBD.

Agenda Item #5: Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 AM

2


